v~ CALIFORNIA

December 17, 2015

Mr. Jerry Wickham

Alameda County

Environmental Health Services

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502

Subject: ACEH review of Interim Remedial Action Plan for Fuel Leak Case No.
RO0002908, Mills Square Park, 2259 First Street, Livermore, CA 94550

Dear Mr. Wickham:

The City of Livermore is in receipt of your letter dated December 15, 2015, regarding
the review of the Interim Remedial Action Plan for 2259 First Street, Livermore, CA,
prepared under the direction of Chevron dated November 19, 2015. We appreciate
your thorough review and response to the Interim Remedial Action Plan.

The City of Livermore fully supports and concurs with the requirements outlined in your
response letter. The County’s letter correctly identifies that the Interim Remedial
Action Plan fails to provide definitive plans for the remediation, makes gross
assumptions as to the source of contamination, and incorrectly assumes the City of
Livermore will complete the soil remediation work as part of the planned park
renovation. The Remedial Action Plan should address the fact that a gas station
operated on this site for decades, which is the most likely source of the lead
contamination.

We are again requesting that Chevron comply with the Alameda County Health
Services' directive to complete the Remedial Action Plan and remediate the site prior
to the City’s Livermorium Park/Plaza project. As part of the Remedial Action Plan, the
City requests Chevron be required to provide a data pack including chains of custody,
field of reagent blanks, site map and data. A continued delay on Chevron’s part to
complete the required remediation denies the City the opportunity to proceed with the
redevelopment of this Park/Plaza unimpeded.

We look forward to the required Revised Interim Remedial Action Plan on January 14,
2016.

If you have any questions, please call me at (925) 960-4510.
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Sincerely,

240
(_ (Cheri Sheets, P.E.
| City Engineer

Engineering Division

cc: Carryl MacLeod, Chevron
Kelly York, Chevron
Jason Alcala, City Attorney
Marc Roberts, City Manager



